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Programme. The Government has not yet released any directions for government 
departments, as part of that programme, in relation to achieving certifications 
corresponding to CarbonZero or CarbonPositive. 

Question 6 

The SFO joined the Toitū Envirocare scheme as it is a government-owned organisation 
which offers preferential pricing to public sector agencies through all-of government 
arrangements agreed with the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment.  We 
have not had cause to consider other advisors in the field of carbon management at this 
early stage. The SFO does not have the in-house resource or tools to audit its carbon 
emissions. 

Question 7 

The contract between the SFO and Enviro-Mark Solutions Limited (trading as Toitū 
Envirocare) is attached as requested.  

Personal contact details of Toitū staff have been redacted on the grounds that the 
withholding is necessary to protect the privacy of natural persons, under s 9(2)(a) of the 
OIA.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.    

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information 
requests where there is a broader public interest. Our response to your request may be 
published at sfo.govt.nz, with any personal information removed.  

Yours sincerely 

Kylie Cooper 
Acting General Counsel 

Redacted pursuant to s 9(2)(a) OIA to protect privacy of 
natural persons

Rele
as

ed
 un

de
r th

e O
ffic

ial
 In

for
mati

on
 Act 

19
82




